
Mission Statement: To create within the downtown area of Torrington a first-class Horticultural 

                                     Oasis in accordance with and strict adherence to the Coe Godfrey  

                                     Benefactors and the Coe Family Trust 
  
Coe Memorial Park Committee Minutes 
April 19, 2017 
 
 The meeting was called to order at 5:03 pm by Marc Trivella.  In attendance were Marc Trivella, Mark 
McEachern, Mary Zbell, Margaret Keywan, Lori Chiron and Judy Addazio.  
 
 Minutes of the February 15, 2017 meeting were approved on a motion made by Marc Trivella and 
seconded by Mark McEachern. 
 
It was noted that the motion requesting that Frank perform an inventory of all Coe Memorial Park tables 
and chairs and any other equipment and furnishings on Civic Center premises and that he insure proper 
of identification of such as property of Coe Memorial Park was approved by Park and Rec. 
 
 The Committee expresses appreciation to Lori Stickney for honoring Doc by including his favorite 
flowers, marigolds, in the treatment of the boulder. 
 
 The Committee acknowledges the Superintendent’s report and is thankful for Mike Zaharek’s input and 
expertise. 
 
MOTION: by Lori Chiron, seconded by Margaret Keywan, to request an update on the status of the 
negotiation for use of a room in the Civic Center for the Community Policing Office. 
 
MOTION: that the Committee Chairman request clarification of particular line item expenses from the 
Purchasing Agent. Motion made by Judy Addazio and seconded by Lori Chiron 
 
In New Business, the following items were discussed as future projects for the Committee: 1) restoration 
of the all wars memorial monument; 2) purchase of a new weather-resistant flag pole; 3) the Cook 
Street property; 4) negotiation for purchase of the Bank of America property should it become an 
option; and, 5) portraits of the Coe’s to be displayed in the Civic Center. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:05 pm on a motion by Lori Chiron, seconded by Margaret Keywan. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Judy Addazio  


